ACBN Executive Council Meeting
July 28, 2022 7:30pm

President Mark Bulger called the meeting to order at 7:34pm. Present was Mark Bulger, Chris Brennfoerder, Jim Jirak, Dale Oviatt, Barb Epworth and Annette Carter, ACBN’s Website Administrator.

Dale reported that as of July 21,  our bond fund had approx. $30,666.92 and our checking account $6,028.69 as of July 28. Barb moved the approval of the treasurer’s report and Chris seconded it with the motion passing.

ACBN Website Update: Jim reported that he had received a call from Annette yesterday regarding the renewal of our hosting plan with Blue Host. If renewed, the plan would renew for a 3-year cost of approx. $1,079 and some change. Annette reported that she could save ACBN funds by moving the hosting plan to In Motion Hosting as she maintains several websites with that entity. She explained she pays over $1,000 annually for unlimited website hosting and maintenance privileges. Dale expressed concern about not only Annette’s affordability but also that of In Motion Hosting. With Annette no longer present, Mark agreed to fund the next year of services as he recognizes the importance of an eCommerce presence.

With the conclusion of the national convention in Omaha held July 1-8, concerned turned to revenue and expenses. As of the time of the meeting, ACBN owes for the cost of the band at $1,000 and any consumed hors d’oeuvres from the July 1 welcome party. ACBN still also owes for the cost of any yet-to-be-determined outstanding bills ranging from raffle and door prizes to any unknown miscellaneous expenses. Jim reported that the actual revenue and expenses won’t be generated to Nebraska until either the end of August or mid-September, along with the $4,000 guaranteed payment for facilitating the event. It is believed that Nebraska will, at least, break even on the convention.

Mark announced the upcoming NCBVI Board of Commissioner’s meeting is to be held in Lincoln July 29 at 9am with the focus topic being transition services.

Concern then turned toward the state convention planned for August 20 in Omaha. Because of extenuating circumstances, Dale moved and Jim seconded to cancel the state convention pushing it out until April of 2023.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:32pm.

Respectfully submitted

Jim Jirak
Recording Secretary
